
 

 

Clarendon County Names Interim County Administrator 

 

On Thursday, July 17th, 2025 at a Special Called meeting, Clarendon County 
Council voted unanimously in favor of naming Sharmane Anderson the 
Interim County Administrator.  Her appointment comes on the retirement of 
the Administrator Lynden Anthony while the search for his successor begins in 
earnest. 

Sharmane Anderson’s elevation to the role of Interim County Administrator is 
a testament to her career in public service and her commitment to the well-
being of Clarendon County’s residents.  Having served the community most 
recently as Clarendon County Deputy Administrator, Anderson brings a wealth 
of experience and an understanding of the county’s unique needs and 
challenges. 

Anderson, a Clarendon native, was originally hired as Executive Director of the 
Clarendon County Voter Registration and Elections office and became Deputy 
County Administrator in 2023.  She received her undergraduate degree in 
political science from Francis Marion University, master’s degree from 
Clemson and a Juris Doctor from Charleston School of Law. 

Please join us all in welcoming Sharmane Anderson into her new role. 

 


